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Plan/01
Election of Chairman.
Resolved that Cllr. J Gilbert be elected Chairman for the period to the next Annual Meeting. 
Plan/02
 Apologies.


Cllr. C Goosey
Plan/03 
Declarations of Interest.
Plan/04
Dispensation Requests.
None.
Plan/05
Public Participation.


Two residents from the Lodge Farm development addressed the Committee about their concerns about the recent decision by Persimmon Homes to appeal against the decision to refuse its application for 290 dwellings on land off Fleckney Road, Saddington and wanted to know what the Parish Council’s position was and what would it being doing with regard to the appeal. It was understood that only 54 people had been notified about the appeal and as a consequence many people were unaware of what was happening. The residents also mentioned that revised plans had been submitted for 180 dwellings on a reduced site but although this had appeared on the HDC Planning Portal it had for some reason now disappeared. It also appeared that the five year supply figure, which was one of the key arguments in Persimmon’s appeal, was currently less than five years despite all the recent approvals. It was suggested that this was due to HDC changing its method of calculation. 

The Chairman thanked the residents for their comments and explained that this was an item on the agenda when the course of action that the Parish Council would be taking would be discussed.
Plan/06 
Election of Vice Chairman.

Resolved that Cllr. J Earwaker be elected Vice Chairman for the period to the next Annual Meeting
Plan/07
Minutes of Previous Meeting.

Resolved the minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd January 2017, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be approved as a true record.

Plan/08
Matters Arising.


Minute Plan/08 – Planning Applications - The Clerk reported that he had been advised by Cllr. Bilbie that planning application 16/02030/OUT (Employment Land rear of Marlborough Drive) was due to be considered by the HDC Planning Committee on 3rd October 2017.
Plan/09
Appeal – Persimmon Homes – 290 Dwellings on Land off Fleckney Road, Saddington.
The Clerk advised members that a notification had been received from HDC that Persimmon Homes had submitted an appeal to the Planning Inspectorate regarding the refusal in respect of the above site. Any comments made at the application stage will be forwarded to the Planning Inspectorate but there was an opportunity to make further representations which would be taken into account providing they were received no later than 23rd October 2017. The Inquiry was likely to take place in the New Year.

Members felt that in view of the opposition to this site within the local community and the impact it would have on the character of the Village if it were to be allowed to go ahead that it would be beneficial to employ a planning consultant to make further representations to the Planning Inspectorate having regard to the previous comments made, the emerging Local Plan and Neighbourhood Plan and the changed position with the five year housing supply.

The Clerk advised members of the cost that would be involved in employing Planit-X Town & Country Planning Services Ltd, who was currently employed to assist with the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan, to formulate further representations to the Planning Inspectorate and brief the Parish Council’s representative at the Public Inquiry.
Recommended that Planit-X Town & Country Planning Services be engaged to make further representations to the Planning Inspectorate to reinforce the Parish Council’s objection to the development and to brief the Parish Council’s representative at the Public Inquiry.
Plan/10
HDC Draft Local Plan.

Members considered the Harborough Draft Local Plan which was available for comment. The Local Plan is important because it will help determine the scale and location of new development, whilst protecting and improving the environment and people's quality of life. The period for submission of representations will run for six weeks from Friday 22nd September to Friday 3rd November 2017.
Specific areas of the Plan considered included housing with particular reference to the number of new dwellings required in Fleckney over the Plan period to 2031, local green spaces, open spaces and sport and recreation sites, employment land allocation and the policy on areas of separation.

The Clerk reported on the receipt of a letter from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee indicating that it was in the process of appraising housing options and assessing individual sites against clearly identified criteria. It went on to say planning practice guidance states that ‘if a local planning authority is also intending to allocate sites in the same neighbourhood area the local planning authority should avoid duplicating planning processes that will apply to the neighbourhood plan area’.  The Steering Committee therefore requests that as part of its response to the Harborough Local Plan 2011-2031 (Proposed Submission) the Parish Council will advise Harborough District Council of the intention to allocate sites for development as part of the preparation of the Fleckney Neighbourhood Plan. The Steering Committee wish to work constructively with Harborough District Council to enable a neighbourhood plan to make timely progress and to ensure that the allocation of development sites is made through the neighbourhood planning process rather than through the Local Plan. 
It was noted that land off Arnesby Road had been specifically designated for 130 dwellings and whilst this could pre-empt the work being done by the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee on evaluating sites for development in the Village it was felt that pressing for the removal of this site from the Plan as a designated site would only strengthen the appeal case for Persimmon Homes.

With regard to areas of separation it was felt that a case existed for designating the land between Fleckney and Saddington to prevent the coalescence of the two settlements which was threatened by both the Persimmon and Gladman proposals.

Recommended that representations are made to Harborough DC in respect of the Harborough Local Plan 2011 to 2031 regarding the inclusion of the land between Fleckney and Saddington as an area of separation to prevent the coalescence of the two settlements.
Plan/11
Planning Applications.

Members considered and commented on the following new planning application: 
	Reference
	Proposal
	Location
	Comments

	17/01494/OUT


	Outline application for the erection of a single detached dwelling with associated off-road parking (access to be considered only) 

	24 Kibworth Road
	Object - Loss of light/overbearing/density/out of character/access.


	17/01219/FUL
	Erection of detached dwelling and associated parking including installation of new access – amended plans.


	12 – 16 Orchard Street
	No comments.

	17/00450/FUL
	Demolition of existing buildings and erection of three dwellings (revised scheme of 15/01856/FUL) – amended plans 


	Manor Works, Main Street
	No comments



Recommended that the Clerk informs Harborough District Council of the Parish Council’s comments on planning applications as set out in the table above.
Signed………………………………….Date……………….

Chairman
Fleckney Parish Council





Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting Held at the Sports Centre on 2nd October 2017.
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J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.
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